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With Senate Bill 514, Maryland Will Lead the Way in Increasing 
Access to Housing and Providing Second Chances 

Every Marylander deserves a place to call home. And for 
the more than one million state residents (22 percent of 
the population) with criminal legal system involvement, 
finding a home can be very difficult.1  Many people with 
conviction histories are shut out of the rental market. 
But studies show that securing housing is crucial to 
education, health, and economic mobility.2 Stable 
housing has also been linked to decreased crime and 
improved public safety.3 With the Fair Chance Housing 
Act (SB 514), Maryland can give people with conviction 
histories access to housing and a chance to thrive.4 

Why should Maryland pass SB 514? 
• A conviction history does not indicate whether someone will be a good tenant. 

After reviewing the available evidence, the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) 
stated that conviction history “is not a good predictor of housing success.”5 Research also finds that 
most people with a conviction in their past do not have another conviction.6  

• Conviction histories are not an effective tool for screening prospective tenants. 
HUD recommends screening tenants based on more relevant criteria, such as ability to pay rent, prior 
rental history, or personal references.7 A background check provides information about a person at the 
time of their last conviction, but it says nothing about who they are now and progress during and after 
incarceration (for example, gains in education, employment, and stability).8 Additionally, many 
background checks include wrong, old, or misleading information.9 

• Helping formerly incarcerated people access housing can reduce homelessness.  
People who are formerly incarcerated are almost 10 times more likely than the general public to be 
unhoused.10 In Baltimore City, which is home to a significant portion of formerly incarcerated 
Marylanders, 82 percent of the unhoused population has an arrest or conviction history.11 

• Housing is integral to successful reentry and public safety.  
Research shows that formerly incarcerated people with housing are more likely to find and keep 
employment, rebuild supportive networks, and avoid additional convictions, meaning that SB 514 will 
stabilize our communities and make Maryland safer.12  

• Denying housing on the basis of conviction histories may violate the Fair Housing Act.  
Studies indicate that providers often use conviction histories to discriminate against Black applicants, 
applying different screening policies to white applicants.13 This practice and other inconsistent uses of 
conviction screening can constitute a violation of the Fair Housing Act under three different theories of 
liability.14 Recently, court cases have settled in favor of plaintiffs raising disparate impact claims.15 

SB 514 limits the use of 
criminal background 
checks in rental application 
processes, allowing 
Marylanders with 
conviction histories a 
chance to secure housing. 
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